TEWIN MEMORIAL HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
Minutes of Meeting held Wednesday, 17th April 2019 
7.30pm in the Kimberley Room
Present
Keith St Pier (Chairman)
Geoff Whitbourn (Treasurer)
Todd Canton
Linda Crawford

Pat Fulford

John Ling

Ben Roberts
Jean Canton (Secretary)
Also in Attendance: 

Nadia Perkins and Lyndsey Frawley, representing the Tewin Fete Committee
Tewin Fete


In order to facilitate their early exit, NP and LF were asked to present a report to the Committee updating them on the present status of the Tewin Fete.


They advised that all arrangements seemed to be well in hand and TC offered to apply to Herts County Council for a Temporary Event Notice (a licence to operate a bar selling beer, wine and spirits at the Fete). JC had previously offered advice on the layout and wording of their leaflets whilst leaving the printing to TC as in previous years. He also offered to produce details of the lengths required for the purchase of a new supply of bunting.











TC
1.
Apologies

David Laming, Jim Hall.
2. 
Minutes of Previous Meeting
 
Minutes of Meeting held on 20th March 2019 were proposed by TC and seconded by PF.
3. 
Group Reports
    
Under Fives


KSP advised that the wall in the Under Fives area was still rocking and it was necessary for it to be taken down and rebuilt.  The problem was not considered urgent and work was planned to take place during the Summer.





KSP/JH









Brownies and Rainbows
    
Nothing to report.
    
Parish Council
    
Nothing to report.

Friends of Tewin


BR advised the Committee that the annual Maypole Dancing event on Lower Green had been arranged for Friday, 3rd May.  

He also confirmed that the Classic Car event in June had already attracted a number of entries.

THACS

Nothing to report.

Screen on the Green

The March film, ‘Closely Watched Trains’, had attracted a good attendance and was well received.  The next film to be shown will be the musical ‘Once’ on the 20th May. 
4. 
Sub Committee Reports 
    
Fabric
KSP reported that a finishing coat had now been applied to the Parish Room door and they were now trying to identify a different floor sealant for the Hall.

KSP/JH

 
Spending Plan

(a)  Kitchen Floor
It had previously been agreed that the next time the floor needed cleaning, it would be better to get it replaced.  









(b)  Shower in Hall Flat
JH has used a plunger on the shower and it was hoped this had solved the problem. 

(c)  Gazebos
It is estimated that the cost of replacing the damaged Tents and Gazebos will be in the region of £2,000.


(d)  Roof
The condition of the roof was being monitored and restoration work may be necessary in due course.

Health & Safety

Nothing to report.











Decorating

The decoration project was still to be completed.



     
     KSP/JH



    


Fund Raising and Publicity

Fete

See Page 1 above.
 






Book Sale

This was to be held on Saturday, 4th May, and a flyer had been distributed around the Village to encourage contributions as well as attendance. 

Commemoration Plaque

KSP reported that he had investigated details of a future Commemoration Plaque to be placed in the Hall to recognise the generous donation given by the late Geoff Malin.  The estimated cost was £640.  The Committee was in agreement with this expenditure.  KSP 

Insurance
   
Plans to furnish Hirers with the Hall’s Insurance document were still in hand.

GW

Terms and Conditions
   
Nothing to report.

5.
Treasurer’s Report

GW gave full details of the Hall’s funds, including those of the current account and investments.  He also gave the Committee details of estimated future expenditure on maintenance and refurbishment.

All these matters were considered and the Committee gave full agreement to the plans.

6. 
Supporters Club    






March Draw: 

1st  :   Bryan Evans, Queen Hoo Lane – 
£57.
  
2nd :   Karin Borg, Harwood Close - 
£34.

3rd :    Carol Pullen, Upper Green Road -  
£12.

3rd :    Zena Barton, Nether Compton –
£12.
7. 
Rentals

PF reported that there were no outstanding rental payments, but she was investigating the use of the Hall by the Drama Group to ascertain if money was owed.

PF
8.
Asset Register, Time Line and Archive

Nothing to report.
9.
Any Other Business

Audio

GW reported that he had identified a Clip-on device which would enhance the use of the Hall’s microphone system.   He had also found another unit which would plug into the PA system at the Hall.  Both devices included the necessary clips etc.  He gave costings for both devices and the Committee agreed to endorse the purchase of both.  GW also stressed that the Hall needed to ensure that Hirers are aware of these facilities.
GW

Broadband

A discussion took place of the use of Broadband and as to how much it is used by the Hall.  Various suggestions were made and it was noted that the use of Broadband could affect the Hall’s telephone bill and so would need negotiation.  GW agreed to investigate.
GW

Caretaker’s Flat

 
KSP advised that the Caretaker’s Flat carried a Council Tax Band D rating, and he had written to the authorities to suggest that this should be reduced.



KSP
10. 
Date of Next Meeting:
     
Next meeting, Wednesday, 15th May, at 7.30pm in the Kimberley Room at the Memorial Hall. 


